Village of Liberty Planning Board 

Regular Meeting 

September 13, 2012 

Present: 





Absent

Steve Green, Chairman 

Dan Ratner 

John Webber 

Harry Rampe 

Carlton Fritz 

Also Present: 

Langdon C. Chapman, Village Attorney 

Pam Winters, Code Enforcement Officer 

Joan Stoddard, Village Trustee 

Annette Nazari 

Elizabeth Montag 

Barbara Burton 

Jeffrey Altbach 

Chairman Green calls the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and leads everyone in the pledge of allegiance. 

ON A MOTION BY JOHN WEBBER, SECONDED BY CARLTON FRITZ AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE MINUTES OF THE AUGUST 9, 2012 MEETING ARE APPROVED AS SUBMITTED. 

PUBLIC HEARING 7:05 P.M. 

ANNETTE NAZARI SPECIAL USE PERMIT





     116 MILL STREET

Chairman Green opens the public hearing at 7:05 p.m. and reads the legal notice into the record. Nine (9) certified notices were mailed, five (5) were received and one (1) was returned. Chairman Green advised the board and the public that the County Division of Planning and Economic Development returned their 239 review of this application indicating no adverse impact, leaving this a matter for local determination. 

ON A MOTION BY DAN RATNER, SECONDED BY HARRY RAMPE AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE PUBLIC HEARING IS CLOSED AT 7:10 P.M.

ON A MOTION BY JOHN WEBBER, SECONDED BY DAN RATNER AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE BOARD DECLARES ITSELF LEAD AGENCY IN THIS MATTER

Chairman Green reads Part II of the Short Form EAF submitted answering NO to all of the questions. 

ON A MOTION BY HARRY RAMPE, SECONDED BY CARLTON FRITZ AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE SPECIAL USE PERMIT APPLICATION SUBMITTED BY ANNETTE NAZARI TO CONVERT AN EXISTING GROUND FLOOR CAFÉ TO AN APARTMENT AT 116 MILL STREET IS APPROVED.

TOM WARREN TWO-LOT SUBDIVISION

275 SOUTH MAIN STREET

Jeffrey Altbach, attorney for the Warren’s, is present in this matter. 

Jeff:  This is a minor two-lot subdivision, which was approved by the Planning Board back in 2008. Unfortunately the Warren’s never filed the maps with the County. At that meeting, the board wanted separate electric for both houses, they wanted a maintenance agreement addressing road maintenance and snow plowing. Pam was very helpful in getting me the copies of what I needed. The declaration of covenants has also been updated and will be filed with the maps. 

Dan:  Is this shed still here? 

Pam: I’m not sure. 

Chairman Green:  Do you have any problems with this? What do need? 

Pam: No. I just need one signed copy of the map for the file. Jeff can have the other signed copies for his client and to file.

Jeff:  Once the lots are split and the assessor and Pam receive their copies, the village will assign an updated sanitation fee to each parcel. 

ON A MOTION BY JOHN WEBBER, SECONDED BY DAN RATNER AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE ADDITIONAL DOCUMENTATION AND NEW MAPS ARE ACCEPTED AS SUBMITTEDAND THE MAPS SIGNED.

CONTINUED REVIEWS: 

# 06-12 YESHIVA AHAVAS ISRAEL

66 OLD MONTICELLO ROAD

SPECIAL USER PERMIT TO 

CONSTRUCTION A COMBINATION BUNK/ONE-FAMILY BUILDING 

No one is present to discuss this matter but Pam received new copies of a survey from surveyor Anthony Siciliano showing the location of the proposed building. This site plan was submitted for review. Pam also submits to the board an amended set of building 

plans showing the construction of a one-family dwelling attached to the bunk rather than the previous two-family plans. Pam has also been told that the overall size of this building is again being changed to an as-yet undetermined smaller size. 

In addition to the bunk/dwelling building, the camp would like to also construct a gazebo 30’ X 48’ at the rear of the property.  Isaac also plans on relocating an existing bunk. 

ON A MOTION BY JOHN WEBBER, SECONDED BY CARLTON FRITZ AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE BOARD MOVES TO ENTER INTO AN EXECUTIVE SESSION TO ENTER INTO AN ATTORNEY/CLIENT DISCUSSION.  

The board comes out of executive session at 8:12 p.m. 

Based upon the information the board has on hand, and with no one present to adequately represent the applicant, the board finds deficiencies in the applicant’s paperwork and cannot take any action at this time. Those deficiencies include, but are not limited to, the following: 

1. The application has not been amended to indicate a change from a duplex to a one-family dwelling.

2. The short form EAF has not been amended to indicate a change from a duplex to a one-family dwelling. 

3. Mr. Goldman has verbally indicated that the overall size of the building will be reduced to an as-yet undetermined size.  This needs to be decided upon once and for all by the owners. 

Furthermore, the applicant plans on constructing a new gazebo 30’ X 48’ in size and relocating an existing bunk elsewhere on the property. 

Given these proposed changes, the board feels it prudent to request an overall development plan for the entire site indicating anticipated growth over the span of several years.  This development plan will help the board assess the camp’s future needs regarding municipal services including water, sewer, garbage and fire protection. 

Due to prior applications and reviews, the camp’s escrow account of $2,500 has been almost depleted with a balance of $44.41 remaining. When the applicant submits his development plan for review, it must be accompanied by new or amended paperwork and a new escrow check in the amount of $2,500. 

OTHER BUSINESS: 

IDEAL SNACKS UPDATE

Pam has received all of the necessary documentation required for her to issue a Certificate of Occupancy. A final walk-thru is planned for tomorrow morning. There has been no further comments or complaints from the sewer department, Dave Ohman indicates that the latest Trapzilla equipment has been installed and appears to be working properly and there have been still some lingering complaints about the odors emanating from the factory. 

ON A MOTION BY JOHN WEBBER, SECONDED BY HARRY RAMPE AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE MEETING IS ADJOURNED AT 8:20 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Pam Winters, Clerk        9/14/12                                       Approved:  October 11, 2012
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